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Information | Community Minded | Strength 

Community Events 

Dec 2 
Plant Nite 

Big Mur’s Tavern 

7 pm 

To purchase tickets go to 

Plantnite.com 
 

Dec 11 
Town Council Meeting 

Dundurn Town Office                  

6 pm 
 

Dec 12 
RM Council Meeting 

RM Office 

8 am 

Dec 13 
Wings of Hope Meeting          

Breast Cancer Survivor Group          

Hanley United Church         

6:30 pm 

Dec 13 
Wellness Clinic           

Lions Rm - Community Hall 

8:30 am - 10 am 

Dec 13 
Dundurn School Christmas 

Concert           

Community Hall 

Performances at  

1:30 pm & 7pm 
 

Dec 16 
Christmas Carolling  

& Meatball Cook Off Event 

Big Mur’s Tavern 

6 pm 

Call Sharon to register your 

meatballs 306-222-9875 

Dec 22 
Hanley School Annual  

Christmas Lunch for Students 
 

Dec 
NO Bingo (Resumes in Jan) 
 

Dec 31 
Big Mur’s New Year’s Eve 

Celebration 

Big Mur’s Tavern 

DJ & Snacks 

Call 306-492-2369 for more 

information 

 

There’s a new vibe to the 
Dundurn Wheatkings! 
Since 2015/2016, 19 new 
players have joined the 
Wheatkings which is good 
news to Manager Jake 
Safarik.   

The team was on the 
verge of folding last year 
but Safarik, who is also a 
player, wanted to keep the 
senior hockey tradition 
going. “There are so many 
smaller communities that 
are losing their hockey 

teams” stated Safarik.  

The first game of the   
season was held on     
November 4th against the 
Allan Flames. The team 
lost by 12, but that isn’t 
deterring Safarik!  He 
knew it was going to be 
touch and go for their 
opening game, while they 
settled into the new     
season.  Discovering how 
each member plays is an 
important tool the team 
needs to learn. 

The Wheatkings consist of 
players from Dundurn and 
area, Hanley and area, 
and four from Saskatoon. 
The home games will be     
divided between Hanley 
and Dundurn. December’s 
home games will be held 
at the Dundurn Arena, and 

January’s home games 
will be held at the Hanley 
Arena.  

Come out and support 
your local hockey team!  
Let’s keep the tradition 
going! 

The puck drops at 7:30 pm! 
 

Dec 02 
  Wkings vs Foam Lake  
Dec 16 
  Wkings vs Kelvington 
Dec 30 
  Wkings vs Craik 
 

Keep an eye out for the 

January issue of The  

Dundurn Times for the 

home schedule. 

Start of the Season 

for Dundurn  

Wheat Kings 

By 

Glenda Pryor 

Right Wing Colton Olyniuk and Centre Desmond Desnomie prepare for the puck to drop 

UPCOMING  
December 

HOME GAMES  
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LIBRARIAN’S CORNER  -  BOOK REVIEW 

dundurnnews@gmail.com 

Submission Deadline: 

22nd of each month 

All ads to be prepaid contact:    

• info@townofdundurn.ca 

• 306-492-2202 

• In person at the                 

Dundurn Town Office 

Ad Prices: 

Classified Ad $30 for 6 

months 

Or $50 for 12 months 

Bus Card Ad     $10 or $75/yr 

1/8 page $10 

1/4 page $20 

1/2 page $30 

Full page $60 

Note 

New ad prices will take  effect 

January 2018 

Mayor - Per Vinding 

Hi, 

I want to 
extend a big 
thank you to 

those folks who took part in 
the Remembrance Day  
service at the Base.  

Thanks to the Base for 
hosting and to MWO Roger     
Foucault for coordinating.  

Thanks to our own         
Kaitlynne and Eileen for all 
their administrative help 
with the programs and  
posters.  

Our OCP and Zoning Bylaw 
are nearing completion. 
Town Office will be         
advertising a public hearing. 

We will let you know when 
the final drafts are available. 

We will be conducting a 
community engagement poll 
to determine what level of 
interest there is in Town for 
a new rink.  

We will be having some 
folks canvassing the Town 
with a very short question-
naire. Please help them out. 

We are starting talks with 
the DAWWU regarding the 
possibility of us taking    
ownership of our own lift 
station and force mains. 
The lagoon would continue 
to be shared by the four 
Municipal Partners. 

Last, but not least,          
Christmas is almost upon 
us so I want take this      
opportunity to wish every-
one a very Merry and 
Blessed Christmas.  

Until next time, have a great 
day, eh? 

Take one robotic Santa, nine 

cyber reindeer pulling his   

techno-sleigh, and twelve 

days to Christmas circuitry            

wizardry—this is one holiday 

offering, guaranteed to add up 

to every gear-head’s delight.  

A unique spin on the classic 

song, young readers will be 

thrilled to join Robo-Santa on 

his annual round of gift giving. 
Story by Nathan Hale 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mistletoe Cowboy 

'Tis the season for…  

-A matchmaking grandma on 

a long-distance mission 

-Mistletoe temptation in  

every doorway 

-A sexy cowboy with a killer 

smile 

When Gran Presely agrees to 

sell Creed Riley the Rockin' C 

Ranch for a song at        

Christmastime, he can hardly 

believe his good fortune. 

There's just one little catch.  

Her  granddaughter Sage is 

part of the deal. 

Christmas Season Hours 

Town of Dundurn Office 

Closed  

Dec 22 - Dec 26 

Inclusive 

& January 1, 2018 

RM of Dundurn Office 

Closed  

Dec 25 & Dec 26 

& 

January 1, 2018 

Dundurn Rural Water  

Utility Office 

Closed  

Dec 21 - Dec 26 

Inclusive 

& January 1, 2018 

 Rink Holiday Hours 

Dec 24 - Noon to 4pm 

Dec 25 - 2pm to 5:30pm 

Dec 26 - Noon to 4pm 

Closed  

Dec 31 

Dundurn Library 

Closed  

Dec 25 to Dec 29 

 

Mountainview  

Dec 24 - Open Till 6pm 

Closed  

Dec 25  
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Gratitude! That’s the key word, which 
led Jamie Coulson to write a         
children’s book titled “Thank you for 
the Sun”. The idea of writing a book 
originated when she was   teaching 
her son about gratitude, a behaviour 
that one does not come by naturally.   

When Jamie first thought about writ-
ing a book about the subject, she 
went to the one source who would 
give her honest answers - Her son, 
Hayden who was 5-years-old at the 
time.  Jamie expressed how         
important it is to teach your children 
about gratitude, “When you teach 
them at a young age, it will become 
natural for them.”    

Psychologists contend that gratitude 
is more than feeling thankful for  
something, it is more like a deeper 
appreciation for someone                 

(or something), which produces longer 
lasting positivity. – 
https://positivepsychologyprogram.com/ 

This is the message Jamie wanted to 
achieve when she started to write her 
book. Yet, she had to keep it easy to 
understand so that children could   
relate to subjects such as; a bed to 
sleep in, clothes to wear, and food to 
place on the table.  Things we some-
times take for  granted.  

The process of finding the right     
publisher was the biggest challenge. 
After months of research, she found 
the company who could bring her 

book to life.  Tellwell, a publisher 
based in Victoria BC, helped her     
design and illustrate her creation.  She 
worked closely with Tellwell’s          
illustrator, as Jamie knew exactly how 
she wanted her book to look.  

You can find Jamie’s book at the   
Dundurn Public Library, Kuts by Karen 
and for online purchasing visit        
amazon.ca, amazon.com, and     
chapters.indigo.ca. 

For more information about her book, 
visit her website 
www.jamielauracoulson.com  

 

The quality of being thankful; 

readiness to show                 

appreciation for and to return 

kindness  

By 

Glenda Pryor 

Jamie reads her book to her children Callie, Peyton, and Hayden (L - R) 

Son Hayden is the illustrated cover 

http://www.jamielauracoulson.com
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On Nov 4th, SK Energy     

hosted a training session at    

Dundurn’s Fire hall which 

brought in 48 volunteer fire-

fighters under one roof to sit 

in on the session. This is the 

first time such a session has 

taken place in the area with 

such a large number in      

attendance. 

One to three members from 

18 Volunteer fire departments 

across Saskatchewan along-

side Dundurn’s attended as 

SK Energy presented training 

on how to deal with natural 

gas in an emergency and know 

what to do before SK Energy     

arrives on the scene; STARS 

presentation on the role they play 

in emergencies; Saskatoon       

Volunteer Firefighter Association 

spoke about critical incident stress 

management; and EMFS 

(Emergency Management & Fire 

Safety) also spoke to the group 

about assistance they can provide 

to volunteer emergency               

departments. 

After the training session was   

completed, the group had a chance 

to explore the STARS education 

trailer which demonstrated an    

advanced mannequin named Stan.  

STARS Community Education 

Leader Luc Duval operates the  

human patient simulator to mimic 

complex medical and critical health 

care problems which health care 

workers may encounter one or two 

times per year. 

The mannequin can speak,  breath, 

blink, has reactive pupils, a heart-

beat, and a pulse and can mirror 

human responses to procedures 

such as CPR, intravenous       

medication, intubation, ventilation, 

and catheterization. Duval uses a 

specialized computer to program 

Stan which creates different      

scenario’s to be presented to 

health care workers for training.   

STARS educational leaders travel 

with three mobile units replicating 

an emergency room, or the       

mannequins can be used in mock          

accident scenes.  The units were 

donated by RBC to bring training to 

first responders and health care 

workers and to those who are 

faced with barriers of distance and 

who are unable to leave the     

community for training. 

Training Day with  

SK Energy  

By 

Glenda Pryor 

Luc Duval, STARS Community Education Leader, demonstrates the mechanics of Stan the  

robot (L - R) First Responders Cody Deringer, Trent Knobel, Luc Duval (STARS) and Tom Willms 

Luc Duval programming a medical scenario to the mannequin 
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It was a cold, sunny, wintery morning 

when the Dundurn Elementary School 

Grade Two class came for a brisk walk 

to Wilson Museum for a tour and warm 

cider.  Four adults and 19 students 

has a tour to view the famous Heart 

Feather Cape, Charles Pharmer the 

outlaw, Military exhibits, Chief          

Littlecrow’s display and the one room 

school. 

The Grade 2 class had the opportunity 

to ask many questions, handle some 

of the items of pioneer days and a 

warm cider drink.  This is the whole 

reason/purpose of the Wilson Museum 

in Dundurn. 

A few announcements are:   

Turkey/Ham BINGO on Wednesday, 

November 29th at the Community Hall 

at 7:00 pm.  Blackouts qualified for 1 

Ham and 1 Turkey, plus other prizes 

was a huge success.  Bingo’s are not 

held for the  month of December.  

Come out and have some fun at Bingo 

next year.  As well, there will NOT be a 

Wilson Museum Christmas Social this 

December due to lack of volunteers. 

Museum openings for the Winter are 

upon request or prior arrangements, 

individuals or groups by calling Ray 

Moskowec at 306-492-8651 or Debi 

Mallough at 306-250-3400. 

Wilson Museum News 
Submitted by 

Raymond Moskowec 

It’s that time of 
year again when 
we need to offer a  
reminder about a 
few division        
policies regarding 
cold weather      
because we’ve 
had a taste of it 

already, and I think it’s a safe bet that 
more of it’s on its way before we see 
Spring. 

Remind your students to wear the 
proper warm clothes to school again 
this season, for any of our students 
being picked up by bus.  Bus Drivers 
do nave the authority to refuse       
students entry to the bus if they don’t 
have proper clothing for cold weather.  
In the case of a breakdown, all       
students should have proper clothing 
to ensure they are safe and warm on 
the bus while waiting for support to 

arrive.  

While on the topic of bussing — a   
reminder that a combined temperature 
and wind chill that drops to minus 40 
degrees will cancel buses for the day.  

If a bus doesn’t run in the morning, it 
will not run in the afternoon.  Classes 
will never be cancelled on those days 
— the school is required to remain 
open for those students who do make 
it to school, including those whose 
parents drive them in. 

The grade 11 and 12 students enjoyed 
another morning earlier this month at 
the annual Career Fair in Saskatoon.  
Planning should be well underway for 
students to narrow their options for 
careers or education following Grade 
12.  For those students who are still 
struggling with ideas, help is always 
available from myself, who can lead 
the students to directions to start    
looking for answers.  I’ll also            
encourage any students who are   
considering an apprenticeship         
opportunity to spend some time to 
complete the Youth Apprenticeship 
Program this year as it offers many 
benefits to the students and the      
employer. 

Our Christmas Family Fun night will 
take place on Dec 13 and the annual 
Christmas Lunch for the students and 

staff will again be on the last school 
day of Dec 22. 

Just a reminder that the Grade 12 
Work Experience week on is       
scheduled for Nov 27—Dec 1.   

Students are expected to meet with 
their work placement employers for 
their interview in preparation for the 
first day that week.  Good luck to each 
of the students as they spend a week 
in their chosen career areas. 

We had a wonderful fall of              
extracurricular teams doing well         
representing our school.                 
Congratulations to the Senior Girls 
Volleyball team on their push that  
ended just shy of a provincial trip! 

Also the same congratulations to the 
Football team for a well-played season 
and provincial game against Raymore! 
The school is proud of tall players and 
coaches across the school for such 
great seasons!  As always, our        
students proved again that they are 
wonderful representatives of Hanley 
Composite School and their conduct 
continues to  make us proud. 

Hanley Principal - Chris Tucker 
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Animal Adaptations                    

in the Winter 

Story & Pictures By 

Emma V & Gracie H 

Dundurn Elementary Students 

The Dundurn Kindergarten class, 

led by Mrs. Bellina, are learning 

about  animals in winter and how 

they adapt to the cold.   

In this unit, Shae shared “Black 

bunnies do not change color”.  

Next, Gabe told us that, “Snakes 

hibernate underground”.  Then    

Willow exclaimed, “Foxes live in 

dens!” 

Smart cookies!  What will they learn 

next?   
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Congratulations to our winners from October & November Contest! 

October’s Winner:  Rebecca Helstrom 

November’s Winner:  Sarah, Noah, Silas, Cadence, Adley Zeman 
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While many coun-
tries and different 
eras have had 
different and inter-
esting customs at 
this time of year, a 
common theme 
runs through all of 

them. All around the world, Christmas 
and New Year’s is a time of family and 
friends. 

This is the time of the year, for most of us, 
when we all get back in touch with the 
people who are most important in our 
lives. It is a time when we take stock of 

where our lives have been over the past 
year and look forward to the months 
ahead.  

For many of us, 2017 will no doubt go 
down as one of the memorable years in 
our lives. We have seen turmoil, disaster 
and heartache. We have seen major 
changes on the political level at home and 
abroad. We are bouncing back from the 
economic downturn and seeing more pos-
itive business growth every day. And, per-
haps most importantly of all, the Riders 
made it to the playoffs. 

The ups and downs of the past year make 
it all the more important that we take 

time to touch base with home and family 
and to take a moment to appreciate what 
is really meaningful in our lives.  

This is also a season for generosity and 
community spirit. There are all too many 
people who are alone or otherwise suffer-
ing during what is supposed to be a sea-
son of joy. We can all do our part to make 
this a happy Christmas for everyone by 
making whatever gestures of kindness we 
can when we see people in need.  

On behalf of my wife Diane and our fami-
ly, I would like to wish you all the merriest 
of Christmas and all the best for a happy 
and prosperous New Year.  

MP - Tom Lukiwski 

Taxes are due by  

December 31, 2017 

 

A 10% penalty and further tax 

enforcement will apply to any  

outstanding accounts.   

All outstanding miscellaneous 

charges including business   

licences, animal tags, grass   

cutting, etc.   

If not paid by December 31, 

2017 will be transferred onto the 

property taxes (where             

applicable) and may be subject 

to a 10% penalty. 

Reminder  

for  

Residents of Dundurn 
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MLA BRONWYN EYRE 

Our government 
has introduced   
legislation invoking 
the Notwithstanding 
Clause of the      
Canadian Charter of 

Rights and Freedoms to protect      
parents’ choice when it comes to 
where they send their children to 
school. 

The legislation is in response to a 
Court of Queen’s Bench ruling that 
would have forced non-Catholic      
students out of Catholic schools. 
 

The court's decision sets a worrying 
precedent that could threaten funding 
not only for students in Catholic 
schools, but also the 3,600 students 
attending 26 other faith-based schools 
in Saskatchewan. 

We believe families should be able to 
choose where they send their children 
to school, regardless of their religious 
faith. The new legislation will maintain 
the current funding model that allows 
the government to fund students     
attending public or Catholic separate 
schools, regardless of their religious 
affiliation. 
 

While both the Government of        
Saskatchewan and Christ the Teacher 
Roman Catholic Separate School    
Divisions have filed appeals on this 

ruling, the Notwithstanding Clause is 
being invoked now so parents and   
students can be assured they will   
continue to be funded to attend their 
school, without having the uncertainty 
of waiting for the outcome of an      
appeal. 

*** 
Following legislative amendments that 
have now been introduced in the    
legislature, small businesses in      
Saskatchewan will soon have the   
highest income threshold in            
Canada. Effective January 1, the    
provincial small business income 
threshold is increasing from $500,000 
to $600,000. 

The threshold is the amount of income 
up to which small businesses pay tax 
at the much lower two per cent small 
business tax rate. 

Increasing the income threshold to 
$600,000 provides Saskatchewan 
small businesses with an incentive to 
hire more workers and invest new  
capital right here in our                   
province.  Meanwhile, rates for       
personal income tax in Saskatchewan 
continue to be reduced, which also 
helps create jobs. 

These amendments will implement 
business income tax initiatives        
announced in the October Throne 

Speech.  This includes returning    
Saskatchewan’s general corporate 
income tax rate to 12 per cent (a half-
point increase), effective January 1, 
2018—matching the rates of the other 
western provinces. 
 
*** 

Saskatchewan has a strong history of 
men and women serving in Canada’s 
Armed Forces, and our government 
acknowledges and thanks them 
through the Scholarship of Honour. 

This token of gratitude and respect 
gives eligible returning members, as 
well as the spouse and children of  
injured or fallen members, a $5,000 
scholarship towards their post-
secondary studies. 

Our government recently          
acknowledged 22 new recipients. 

One of this year’s recipients, Mark 
Giroux, wrote that the Scholarship of 
Honour “enabled me to learn the skills 
that will greatly assist me with my  
transition to the civilian workforce 
when I am released from the military. 

Since 2009, 183 scholarships have 
been awarded, totaling 
$915,000.  Nineteen of these          
recipients are family members of    
injured or fallen Canadian Armed  
Forces Members. 
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Attention  

RM of Dundurn and Dundurn    

Residents 

If you are planning a Controlled Burn, 

there is a 24 hour Control Burn     

Reporting Line.  Your report will be 

entered into the CAD reporting sys-

tem at the Provincial Dispatch   Cen-

ter and will help reduce unnecessary         

responses.  This line is monitored 365 

days a year. 

1-866-404-4911 

Please Note:  If you have reported a     

control burn and it becomes out of 

control 

call 911  

and please inform them that you 

have a reported controlled burn that 

has now become out of  control.   

IMPORTANT! 

If you do not report a controlled 

burn and the Fire Department is 

dispatched, you will be invoiced 

for the response to your locations. 

We also ask that you provide this          

information locally, during regular        

business hours. 

MONDAY to FRIDAY 

8:00am - 4:30pm 

After Hours & Weekends please  con-

tact: 

Ryan Bradley 

306-343-0484 

Tom Willms 

306-222-3839 

Brian Harrison 

306-492-7656 

Kevin  Antony in the Dundurn Indoor Race Track  

It was a cold, snowy day for 

Dundurn’s indoor race track 

open house on November 

4th.  That didn’t deter      

radio control enthusiasts 

from attending.   RC hobby-

ists come as far as  Prince 

Albert, Dalmeny, and Saska-

toon.  Kevin Antony, one of 

the directors of the Club 

could not have been happier 

with the event, as approxi-

mately 60 racers came to 

test drive the track. 

In the past,  hobbyists    

numbers would drop off in 

the winter because of cold   

temperatures.  That won’t 

be the case for the  hobby-

ists in this area. 

Kirk Senger of Dundurn is 

new to the hobby and club, 

he finds it’s an affordable 

way to keep busy in the  

winter months.  He          

purchased his Two-Wheel 

Drive TRAXX-Slash from  

Ultra RC in Saskatoon and 

the open house gave him 

the opportunity  to get to 

know the track.  

The Club has already lined 

up their Winter Series race 

schedule for anyone        

interested in checking it out.  

Stop by the Dundurn Arena 

on December 3rd and      

December 10th .  Doors 

open at 9:30 am with       

registration and practice.  

Racing starts 10:30. 

Open House    

Success for          

Dundurn’s Indoor 

Race Track 
By Glenda Pryor 

Kirk Senger uses The Pit to 

change the battery on his 

radio controlled vehicle. 
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It was an exciting volleyball      

season for Dundurn School. There 

were originally going to be two 

games but the second game got 

canceled due to Saskatchewan’s 

crazy weather conditions.   

The game in Dundurn was        

exhilarating and fast paced. The 

teams were made up of grade five 

and grade six students, who     

wanted to try something new.  

The diggers showed determina-

tion, effort, commitment and skills. 

The teams had lots of fun. We 

thank all the coaches who spent 

their time coaching the teams and 

parents that came to the volleyball 

game to cheer us on.  

INGREDIENTS 
1/2 cup unsalted Butter 
1/2 cup icing sugar (sifted) 
3 large egg yokes 
1 cup cake flour 
1/4 cup cocoa powder 
2 Tbsp cornstarch 
1/2 tsp salt 
Icing sugar, for dusting 
 
DIRECTIONS 
1. Beat the butter and icing sugar until 

smooth, then add the egg yokes all at 
once and beat until well combined. 

2. In a separate bowl, sift the flour,    
cocoa powder, cornstarch and salt.  

Add this to the butter mixture and stir 
until evenly combined.  Shape the 
dough  into a log about 2 inches in 
diameter. 

3. For icebox cookies, preheat oven to 
325 F.  Line 2 baking trays with 
parchment paper. 

4. Cut the dough into slices about 1/8 
inch thick and arrange them on the 
prepared baking trays. Bake for about 
12 minutes, until they are no longer 
shiny.  Once cooled, dust the cookies 
with icing sugar. 

5. The cookies will keep in an airtight 
container for up to 4 days. 

Chocolate Slice 

Cookies 

Dundurn Diggers      

Volleyball Success  
Story & Picture By 

Anthony R. 

Dundurn Elementary Student 
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The Town of Dundurn Snow 

& Ice Removal Bylaw 3-92, 

requires owners to enable 

pedestrian traffic by clearing 

snow and ice from side-

walks abutting their       

property.  

This not only includes           

residential property but also 

commercial property owners 

regardless of the lot being 

vacant.   

If your sidewalk has not 

been cleared within 48 

hours, the Town is            

empowered to provide for 

the clearing of snow, ice and 

other obstructions with the 

cost charged back to the 

property owner.  

Thank you for your            

co-operation. 

SNOW CLEARING 
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The Wood Sign Paint Night held on November 22nd was 

super fun! It was well attended and a huge thank you to all 

the wonderful people who made a beautiful sign and    

supported our fundraiser for a New Skate Park in        

Dundurn.  

So many individuals commented on how much they      

enjoyed the evening, we hope to plan another night soon! 

Paint Night Fundraiser  

Dundurn’s Outdoor Skate Park 
Photo & Story  

Submitted by  

Annette Hamilton 

Valerie and Katie Dadds show off their signs 
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Located at  

Mountainview  

Food & Fuel 
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Buying Local  

Crafts at Kuts by Karen 

Looking for a special gift this season.  Look no further! Karen Marshall 

dedicated  an area within her shop Kuts by Karen where you can        

purchase an assortment of home-made gift items.  Everything from    

jewelry, wine holders, key hooks, to pictures & more are available.  Kalli 

Crawford from Hanley admires jewelry available for purchase. 

Scentsy Consultant Krystl Raven (Dundurn) 

attends four trade shows per year.  She 

attended Chief Whitecap School first 

tradeshow in Stonebridge on November 25.   

Krystl also places an order two times a 

month with no shipping cost to you. Just 

give her a call 306-261-8225 and she’ll add 

you to her order. 

Tis the Season for Trade Shows 

Local Artists attend Tradeshow at Chief 

Whitecap School 

Reaschelle Higginbotham (Dundurn) and                                              

Sharadyn Froese (Hanley) were one of the vendors                            

at this years first tradeshow at Chief Whitecap                                 

School on November 25.  Reaschelle and Sharadyn                           

were going to share a table, but they ended up                               

booking two tables.  Reaschelle displayed her folding                     

art books and stencil items, while Sharadyn’s table was loaded 

with her hand-crafted knitted items.  To order items from these 

ladies!  Reach Reaschelle with H-DESIGNS-S at 306-381-5783 

and Sharadyn with stitch bitch at 306-261-8335. 
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Blackstrap Covenant 

Church 

Sunday 

10:00 am 

Dundurn Community 

Hall 

St. George Chapel 

Sunday 

5:00 pm 

17 Wing  

Det Dundurn  

Catholic Services 

Dundurn Gospel 

Church 

Sunday 

11:00 am 

108 - 3rd Avenue 

Dundurn SK 

Dundurn United 

Church 

Sunday 

11:15 am 

300 - 2nd Street 

Dundurn SK 

 

Pleasant Point    

Mennonite 

Church 

Sunday 

11:00 am 

RM of Blucher 

Religion 

CHRISTMAS GREETINGS FROM THE DUNDURN UNITED CHURCH 

Rev. Andrew Appledore 

Dundurn & Hanley Pastoral Charge 

Christmas is indeed the most won-

derful time of the year;   family and 

friends getting together the giving 

and receiving of gifts and the    

family Christmas dinner with all the 

wonderful food.   

And the Dundurn United Church is 

certainly helping people get into 

the Christmas spirit.  

We recently held our Christmas 

Bazaar where people had the    

opportunity to buy hand crafted 

gifts for loved ones as well as    

enjoy catching up with friends over 

lunch. 

On Sunday December 3rd we are 

hosting a Christmas dinner         

followed by singing some of our 

favourite carols.  And all are     

welcome to join us for our      

Christmas Eve candlelight service 

at 6:00 p.m.  

Yes, Christmas is indeed the most 

wonderful time of the year. 

And there is something magical 

about a white Christmas. Outdoor 

lights on the trees glistening in the 

snow. And the long dark nights of 

winter helps bring home the real 

meaning of Christmas; the light of 

God’s love coming into the world 

through the birth of Jesus. 

But not everyone is able to         

celebrate Christmas in the same 

way. Those who have lost loved 

ones this past year will find    

Christmas particularly difficult and 

so will those who struggle to make 

ends meet. 

Each year the Dundurn United 

church delivers Christmas gifts to 

shut-ins and seniors. And for many 

years the Dundurn United Church 

has run the Emergency Food and 

Relief Program that has assisted 

many people in our community.  

We also offer Christmas hampers 

to family’s in need.  Last year 11        

Christmas hampers were            

delivered. I wish to take this       

opportunity to thank the other 

churches in Dundurn and        

community organisations and    

individuals who have generously 

supported both those programs. 

Another Christmas project that we 

do as a congregation is prepare 

and deliver Christmas care     

packages for women and children 

at Interval House in Saskatoon. 

These are just a few of the ways 

that the Dundurn United Church is 

helping to share the light of Christ 

in our community this Christmas. 

On behalf of the Dundurn United 

Church I wish you all a very merry 

and blessed Christmas. 

Christmas Eve Service will be held 

at 6 pm.  There will be no worship 

service on Dec 31st. 

Services resume Sunday January 

7th, at 11:15 am in Dundurn. 
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CHRISTMAS GREETINGS FROM BLACKSTRAP COVENANT CHURCH 

Pastor Andy Gilkinson 

There is something special that      

happens within families and    

neighbourhoods during Christmas 

time. I spent my first Christmas 

season in Dundurn last year, and 

was invited to go caroling with a 

group during the coldest night of 

the year. It was a great time to get 

to know people in the community- 

in fact, I met a neighbour at this 

event.  

During Christmas, we think about 

the things that are truly important in 

our lives, including family, friends 

and loved ones. Those who are        

important to us are often on our 

hearts. 
 

What do you think is on God’s 

heart during this season?            

According to the Biblical story,   

people were on his heart. During 

this season, we celebrate God   

becoming a human being with skin 

and bones, or as Eugene Peterson 

memorably put it, “The Word      

became flesh and blood, and 

moved into the neighborhood.” 

God Almighty moved into the 

neighbourhood, first Bethlehem 

and later to a little out of the way 

town called Nazareth. As an adult, 

he gave his life for his neighbour-

hood and invites us into             

relationship with him 
 

On behalf of Blackstrap Covenant 

Church, we would like to wish you 

a Merry Christmas and invite you to 

our Christmas Eve Service on  

Sunday, December 24th from    

7:00-8:00 pm.  

Together we will celebrate how 

God moved into our neighbour-

hood. Merry Christmas and may 

God richly bless you in the New 

Year.  
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Rome was making news of the kind 

which still evokes a hue and cry by 

recipients impacted by it. The King 

James Bible succinctly frames the 

reason for such evocative exercise.  

“And it came to pass in those days, 

that there went out a decree from 

Caesar Augustus that all the world 

should be taxed. (And this taxing 

was first made when Cyrenius was 

governor of Syria.) And all went to 

be taxed, every one into his own 

city” (Luke 2:1-3, KJV).  

There’s the word – “taxed” – we 

show such disdain for and yet, then 

as now I suspect, accept the reality 

of its intrusion upon our livelihood 

with dutiful obedience and resigned 

acceptance of less take home pay. 

But whether it is Rome or Rideau 

Hall, Caesar or Cabinet capturing 

the headlines, someone else is at 

work, always. 

“And it came to pass” informs us 

we are not reading a fairy tale   

genre of the “once upon a time” 

variety.  

Alexander the Great had provided 

a common language through his 

export of Greek culture. Rome, 

through their subjugation of much 

of the then known world,            

developed a transportation         

infrastructure never known before. 

This combination gave the world, if 

you will, its first global village and 

provided “the fullness of 

time” (Galatians 4:4) conditions for 

God to send His Son to earth.    

Because of this miraculous        

historical event, “And it came to 

pass” offers us harbor and hope as 

we navigate life’s journey. 

As you face the finality of a loved 

one who is missing from your life 

this Christmas, may you know that 

the One who came as a Babe to a 

manger grew up to be “a Man of 

sorrows and acquainted with 

grief” (Isaiah 53:3).  

He holds your hand and walks with 

you through your season of loss. 

As you face the future with a less 

than certain outcome on job       

security, may the angel’s message 

to that group of shepherds on the 

countryside around Bethlehem   

resonate afresh in your heart: “Fear 

not.”  

Salaries and stock markets cannot 

provide the peace and provision 

our Savior promises as we look to 

Him for all of our needs. As you 

face the finiteness, even failure, of 

choices, decisions, and habits in 

your life, may you know the 

abounding grace of Immanuel 

(God with us) to reach and reclaim 

each one who will look to Him.    

William Cowper captured this     

joyous reality when he penned, 

“There is a fountain filled with blood 

Drawn from Immanuel’s veins, and 

sinners plunged beneath that flood 

Lose all their guilty 

stains ...” (William Cowper, 1731-

1800). 

May you know the Christ of   

Christmas strengthening you,    

surrounding you, and sustaining 

you throughout this season and in 

the year to come. God bless you. 

CHRISTMAS GREETINGS FROM DUNDURN GOSPEL CHURCH 

Pastor Wes Dynna 
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Thall’s Service 

Hanley SK 

306-544-2512 

Journeyman Automotive 

Service Technicians 

thalls@sasktel.net 

Sugaring Practitioner 

Cara Hildebrand 

306-227-8340 

childebrandsugar@gmail.com 

THE NEW SMOOTH 

—————————— 

Gel Nails 

Danielle Williams 

306-221-9509 

The Cadillac of Nails 

Dundurn SK 

Sunshine Garden Spirits 

Beginner Sculpture Class 

Dec 9, 2017 

9am to 5pm 

$120.00 

Call Deborah Boehm 

306-492-2187 

WDL Consulting Services 

Walter D. Litke 

BRE, CSW, RSW 

306-492-2313 

Home 

306-220-9006 

Cell 

Notary Public 

Employee Relations 

Family & Personal  

Counselling 

Blooming Tree Daycare 

Legal, Private, insured day 

home in Dundurn 

306-717-9886 

bloomingtreedaycare 

@hotmail.com 

—————————— 

CSMFRC 

Central SK Military Family 

Resource Centre Inc. 

306-492-2135 

Ext 4266 

Available to Military &      

Civilian Families 

Monday - Friday 

7:00 am to 6:00 pm 

Gov’t subsidy may be    

available  

Located at 

17 Wing -Det Dundurn 

Investors Group 

Kim Barteski 

B. Comm, Consultant 

306-260-7189 

Cell 

306-955-9190 

Business 

Investors Group Financial 

Services Inc. 

 

Little Loon Wireless 

Wireless High Speed       

Internet 

1-866-328-6144 

Serving the Dundurn Area, 

Resort Village of Thode & 

surrounding areas 

www.littleloon.ca 

GDB Imaging 

Gary Boehm 

306-492-2187 

306-371-8855 

Cell 

smalltownart@sasktel.net 

www.smalltownart.ca 
 

Century 21 

Dave Calyniuk Jr 

306-227-5708 

306-631-1565 

Cell 

306-653-8222 

Business 

210 - 210 Wellman Lane 

Saskatoon SK  S7I 0J1 

www.DaveCalyniukJr.com 

Blackstrap Heating 

Phil Sarich 

306-380-3113 

blackstrapheating@sasktel.net 

——————————- 

BRP Mobile 

HD Mechanic & Excavating 

306-492-7857 

Landscaping, Backfilling, 

Piles, Driveways, Topsoil, 

Irrigation, Trenching, Gravel, 

Sod & Snow Removal 

—————————— 

DH Plumbing 

Dale Sander 

306-260-3456 

For all your plumbing, heat-

ing, and air conditioning 

needs 

“Called the Rest, NOW call 

the Best” 

KMS Construction 

James McFadyen 

Superintendent 

Dundurn & Area 

306-631-1565 

Cell 

306-693-2631 

Business 

bob197317@hotmail.com 

—————————— 

Tall Trenching 

Dave 

306-229-8402 

Supply & Installation of    

water pipeline and natural 

gas supply lines 

Over 30 YRS Experience 
 

 

Waylyn SIGNS 

waylynsigns@sasktel.net 

306-291-9474 

All kinds of signs: Cedar, 

Plywood, Aluminum,      

Magnetic, Coroplast, Decals, 

Logo’s & Graphics 

Used Blue Jeans 

Will exchange for  

50” x 60” Denim Quilt 

PHONE 

306-492-4674 

AUTOMOTIVE SERVICES 

BEAUTY 

CLASS 

CONSULTING 

DAY CARE 

FINANCIAL 

INTERNET 

PHOTOGRAPHY 

REAL ESTATE 

SERVICES 

SERVICES 

SIGNAGE 

Beginning JAN 2018 

CLASSIFIED AD  

PLACEMENT AS SHOWN 

$30.00 FOR 6 MO’s OR  

$50.00 FOR A YEAR 

__________________ 

OPT FOR A  

BUSINESS CARD AD? 

$10/MONTH OR  

$75 FOR A YEAR 

Dundurn’s new Development - Sunshine Meadows  

WANTED 
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Big Mur’s Tavern 

Lunch & Dinner 

Dundurn SK 

306-492-2369 

Friday Night’s Steak Supper 
 

—————————— 
 

Little Wok 

Vietnamese & Chinese 

Food 

306-492-2131 

Dundurn SK 

Closed Tuesday’s 

Mon to Friday 11am - 7pm 

Sat & Sun 4pm - 7pm 

—————————— 
 

Subway 

Mountainview Gas 

Dundurn SK 

306-492-2666 

7am - 9 pm 

—————————— 

 

The Coffee & Snack 

Ranch 

509 1st St - Take Out 

Hanley SK 

Baking, Pizza 

306-544-3000 

Tues to Friday 8am - 8pm 

Sat 2pm - 8pm 

——————————- 
 

Poor Gary’s Pub 

109 Lincoln St 

Hanley SK 

Eat In or Take Out 

306-544-1000 

11am - 12 am 

—————————— 
 

Dundurn Restaurant 

Canadian Cuisine by 

George 

306-492-2256 

Dundurn SK 

Bkft, Lunch, Dinner 

Closed Monday’s 

Tues to Sun 7am - 8:30pm 

RESTAURANTS  Rockin’  

Remembrance  

At Big Mur’s 
 

Photo Submitted By 

Tanya Richmond 

Story By 

Glenda Pryor 

November 11th was a night to 

remember at Big Mur’s      

Tavern.  Every year a large 

number of veterans, military, 

and civilians wind up at the 

Tavern to socialize after the                    

Remembrance Day Service.   

This year to commemorate 

the veterans, Big Mur’s put on 

a “Rockin’ Remembrance”   

party. 

Dustin Penny and The Wanted 

performed to a near capacity 

full house that evening. 

Dustin and his band who are 

regulars performers at Buds on 

Broadway put on a memorable 

performance.   

Make sure you keep your ears 

tuned and follow this            

performer; Dustin is also the 

lead singer of Seven Straight  

and has recently signed a    

record deal which they are  

currently working on. 

Dustin Penny performs at Big Mur’s on November 11 
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